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Winnipeg, Canada: In 1965, a 7-month old male infant, an identical twin, underwent
surgery, and his penis was accidentally destroyed during a circumcision when the doctor
used an electrical device to cauterize it instead of following traditional surgical
procedure. The mother consulted with a psychologist who specialized in gender and sexual
identity and believed that gender is not biological but learned through socialization
and upbringing. He convinced the mother to raise the boy as a girl in an
internationally-known experiment that he falsely claimed was a success. The parents
revealed the truth to the child when he began puberty and became depressed and suicidal.
He changed his name to David and lived the rest of his life as a psychologically
disturbed male. He committed suicide at the age of 38. [In this interview on the Oprah
Show, his comments make it clear that the psychologist was wrong. Mother Nature is not
be conned.] -GEG

Oprah show from 2000 (four years before David’s suicide):

 

From the BBC:

When anyone has a baby the first question everyone asks is: “Is it a boy or a girl?”

Biologically it is sex hormones, physical appearance and the sex chromosomes – XX for a
woman, XY for a man – which dictate whether someone is male or female.
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But what happens if you bring up someone who was a boy as a girl?

There was a case just like this in the 1960s, a case which ended in tragedy.

Twins Bruce and Brian Reimer were born in Canada as two perfectly normal boys. But after
seven months, both were having difficulty urinating.

Acting on advice, the parents, Janet and Ron, took the boys to the hospital for a
circumcision.

The next morning, they received a devastating phone call – Bruce had been involved in an
accident.

Doctors had used a cauterizing needle instead of a blade, and the electrical equipment
had malfunctioned and the surge in current had completely burned off Bruce’s penis.

“I could not comprehend what he was talking about,” Janet Reimer remembered.

“I thought they were going to use a knife. I didn’t know there was electricity
involved.”

Brian’s operation was cancelled, and the Reimers took their twins home.

Ideal experiment

Months passed, and they had no idea what to do until one evening they met a man who
would change their lives, and the lives of their twins, forever.

Dr John Money was a psychologist specialising in sex changes.

He believed that it wasn’t so much biology that determines whether we are male or
female, but how we are raised.

“We just happened to be watching TV,” remembers Mrs Reimer.

“Dr Money was on there and he was very charismatic, he seemed highly intelligent and
very confident of what he was saying.”

Janet wrote to Dr Money, and within a few weeks she’d taken Bruce to see him in
Baltimore.

For Dr Money the case provided the ideal experiment.

Here was a child he believed should be brought up as the opposite sex, who even brought
his own control group with him – an identical twin.

If it worked this would provide irrefutable evidence that nurture could over-ride
biology – and Dr Money genuinely believed that Bruce had a better chance of living a
happy life as a woman than as a man without a penis.



Lonely girl

And so, when Bruce was 17 months old, he became Brenda. Four months later, on 3 July
1967, the first surgical step was taken – with castration.

Dr Money stressed that, if they wanted the sex change to work, the parents must never
let Brenda or her twin brother know that she had been born a boy.

From now on they had a daughter, and every year they would go and visit Dr Money who was
keeping track of the twins’ progress in what became known as the John/Joan case.
Brenda’s identity was kept a secret.

“The mother stated her daughter was much neater than her brother and, in contrast with
him, disliked to be dirty,” Dr Money recorded at one of these yearly meetings.

She was very rebellious. She was very masculine, and I could not persuade her to do
anything feminine. Brenda had almost no friends growing up. Everybody ridiculed her, called
her cavewoman.

Janet Reimer

Listen to the full documentary

Although, in contrast, he also noted: “The girl had many tomboy traits, such as abundant
physical energy, a high level of activity, stubbornness, and being often the dominant
one in a girl’s group.”

By 1975, the children were nine years old, and Dr Money published a paper detailing his
observations. The experiment, he said, had been a total success.

“No-one else knows that she is the child whose case they read of in the news media at
the time of the accident.

“Her behaviour is so normally that of an active little girl, and so clearly different by
contrast from the boyish ways of her twin brother, that it offers nothing to stimulate
one’s conjectures.”

Suicidal

Yet by the time Brenda reached puberty at 13, she was feeling suicidal.

“I could see that Brenda wasn’t happy as a girl,” Janet recalled.

“She was very rebellious. She was very masculine, and I could not persuade her to do
anything feminine. Brenda had almost no friends growing up. Everybody ridiculed her,
called her cavewoman.

“She was a very lonely, lonely girl.”

Faced with their daughter’s sadness, Brenda’s parents stopped taking her to see Dr
Money.

http://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p00bxqfg


Soon after, they did the one thing Dr Money had warned them against: they told her she
had been born a boy.

Within weeks Brenda had chosen to become David.

He had re-constructive surgery and eventually he even married. He couldn’t have children
himself, but he loved being a stepfather to his wife’s three children.

Yet what David did not know was that he had still been immortalised as ‘John/Jane’ in
medical and academic papers about gender reassignment, and that the “success” of Dr
Money’s theory was affecting other patients with similar gender issues.

“He had no way of knowing that his case had found its way into a wide array of medical
and psychological textbooks that were now establishing the protocols for how to treat
hermaphrodites and people who lose their penis,” said John Colapinto, a journalist for
the New York Times who uncovered David’s story.

“He could hardly believe that this was out there as a successful case and that it was
affecting others like him.”

Read full article here…
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